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SUBJECT

A briefing on the King County Regional E911 Strategic Planning Process.

SUMMARY

Executive staff and the co-chairs of the Planning Group will update the committee on progress to date toward completion of a King County Regional E911 Strategic Plan.  

BACKGROUND 

On October 26, 2015, the County Council approved Ordinance 18139, which set forth a methodology and committee structure to define the process to develop a King County regional E-911 strategic plan.  Developed with the Regional Policy Committee, Ordinance 18139 created and directed a Strategic Plan Scoping Committee, comprised of a 15-member Leadership Group and a supporting Project Coordination Team, to develop and recommend a Strategic Planning Process Report (“Process Report”), which was transmited to the Regional Policy Committee, County Council and County Executive in May 2016. The Process Report recommended a collaborative process to develop a strategic plan, to include a ten-year technology investment strategy, a 10-year sustainable financing plan and an ongoing decision-making and governance structure for the regional E911 system.  

The Executive supported the Process Report’s recommendations and accordingly appointed a multi-jurisdictional Leadership Group to develop and recommend a Strategic Plan to the Executive and the County Council by December 31, 2017.  The recommended Leadership Group is supported by a Planning Group comprised of one person for each interest represented on the Leadership Group.  As recommended by the Process Report and directed by the Leadership Group, the Planning Group appointed Task Forces on Governance, Technology and Finance and will consider their findings when making recommendations to the Leadership Group. Attachment 1 shows the current membership of the Leadership Group, Planning Group and Task Forces. 

The Process Report recommended that the Regional Policy Committee and the County Council receive regular briefings during the planning process, prior to approval of the final plan. Today’s meeting is the first of these briefings.

NEXT STEPS

At its June 20th meeting, the Leadership Group will discuss the Technology and  Operations Task Force’s draft report. The Finance and Governance Task Forces have been meeting concurrently with the Technology and Operations Task Force, and the Planning Group will brief the Leadership Group on that work this summer and fall.  The Leadership Group expects to recommend a Strategic Plan to the Regional Policy Committee and the County Council by the end of the year.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Leadership Group, Planning Group and Task Force Rosters

INVITED

1. Diane Carlson, Director of Regional Initiatives, Executive’s Office
2. Lora Ueland, Executive Director of Valley Communications
3. Kathy Lombardo, Program Manager, King County E911 Program Office
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